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04/11/19
Dear Parents,  
We extend a warm welcome back to everyone after the Halloween midterm break. We hope everyone is well rested and ready for the busy weeks ahead in the run up to Christmas. 
Many thanks to all our parents that attended the parents open evening last month, it was lovely to see and meet so many of you and I look forward to working with you all in the coming months and years. 

Parents Association:

We had a suggestion box the night of the open evening and someone suggested setting up a parents association. This could be very beneficial for our school and something we would love to have in the future. Could the parent who made the suggestion make contact with me and perhaps we could get the ball rolling on this. 

Curricular Inspection:

On the 16th of October we had a curricular inspection in the area of science with a departmental inspector. Kay Foley visited the school and all the classrooms; she spoke extensively with teachers and students. Kay was very impressed with the level of science being taught in our school and the manner in which the curriculum is being delivered.  She also made many positive comments about the wonderful children we have in our school. A huge well done to all the teachers and children. While we know how hard both the staff and pupils work it is lovely to have our efforts recognised by the Inspectorate. Once we are in receipt of the report a copy of same will be sent to all parents. 
Parent Teacher Meetings:
Parent teacher meetings will take place on the 21st of November. Class teachers will be in contact with you in the coming weeks regarding times. We try to meet with all parents during the first term and if the scheduled day and time doesn’t suit we will make every effort to find a suitable time. 

Yoga:

Yoga was a huge success this year and the children really enjoyed the sessions with Siobhan O Leary on a Friday morning. Unfortunately they have now come to an end- we are hopeful that we may have another slot in the third term however failing that we will continue with it next year. 

Irish Dancing:

Claire Nealon will take over from Marie Hogan for dancing this year. We thank most sincerely for her talent and commitment to the school over the years and we wish her well in her retirement. Dancing will commence on Thursday.

Music:
Kathleen Costello is with us again this year imparting her fabulous musical knowledge and talent to the children in Burgess NS.

Drama: 

We are wondering if children would be interested in a 10 week block of drama in January.  It would be at a cost of 6 euros per child and it would be from 3-4 on a Monday or Tuesday – day would be depending on level of interest. This would be for 2nd class upwards. Enclosed with the newsletter is a small form please tick if you are interested and return to school with your child’s name.

Pyjama Party:

Our first pyjama party in Burgess NS will take place on Friday November 15th. All children can come to school in their pyjamas and have stories read to them or read themselves. This is a lovely activity to promote the importance of reading to children in a very positive environment. There may even be a hot chocolate and cookie for them too! More information to follow next week.

Friendship Week:

Friendship week will take place next week in school. During the week we will be placing a huge emphasis on inclusion, kindness, fairness, how we can be a good friend and the importance of friendship. We are hoping in the coming months to get a “buddy bench” and a “friendship stop” for our school yard. Promoting positive friendships is hugely importance in protecting our children’s mental health.
Cake Sale:

Miss McLoughlin’s cake sale was a huge success again this year raising 153 euro. This money will be used towards the cost of our playground markings which we are hoping to have done for the spring. Well done to all involved. 

Carol Singing:

We will be carol singing in Nenagh on Wednesday 18th of December. We will be looking for volunteers for various collection points. The money raised here will also go towards the yard markings which are very expensive. 

Christmas Play:

Save the date – Christmas play takes place on Friday December 6th. More details to follow. 

Cross Country:

Well done and congratulations to all our participants this year. We had lots of medals and we are very proud of all of you. 

Football:

We won our under 13 blitz in dreadful conditions in October and played Dunkerrin in the north final. Unfortunately it wasn’t our day this year. Our under 11’s enjoyed their blitz and we wish them well next year.

GAA Quiz:

GAA quiz will take place in Cloughjordan on Sunday November 17th at 6 pm. More details to follow. 

Communion & Confirmation:

Enrolment for Communion and Confirmation took place in October. We wish the children well as they prepare for the Sacraments. 
Crannóg:
Huge thanks to Conor Mulcahy for erecting the structure for our Crannóg. Our thatcher David Gallery has been very busy thatching for us since early Tuesday morning. This has been a fantastic opportunity for the children to see the skill involved to this process. It is something they may never see again. 
School Uniform: 

Children are asked to wear the school uniform every day.   On PE days children are permitted to wear their school tracksuit.   Wearing the school uniform helps children to develop a sense of community and feel part of the Burgess National School team.  

Attendance:

 To date this year, attendance rates are really good and we are anxious that this continues throughout the year.   Children are expected to attend school each day except in the case of illness.   Please let the school know if your child is absent.   We are obliged to notify our educational welfare officer if a child misses a lot of time in school.   Every day in school counts and children who are in school on time every day get every possible chance to achieve their potential.  

Sign In/Out:
Should you need to collect your child early please use the sign out book next to the front door and sign in on return.

Safety: 
School is open to receive children from 9 am every morning. Children can come in and sit on the benches and read a book or chat to their friends until the bell rings at 9.15. So far this is working very well. 
Burgess NS wishes to promote a healthy lifestyle for the children in the school.   Accordingly, the following points are to be noted.  
· Children who are ill should not be asked to go to school.  It is not good for the child or the other pupils.   Parents are asked that teachers be made aware of any physical disability, allergy, etc., that their child may have.  
· If your child has an infection or a contagious illness such as chicken pox, please notify the school immediately.  Children who have chicken pox must be kept at home until they are no longer infectious.   Please check with your GP if you are unsure of the incubation period.  Please check your child’s hair regularly for outbreaks of head lice.   If there is an outbreak of head lice in a class, all parents of pupils in that class are informed by note, and asked to take immediate action to treat infestation.  
·   Accidents occur despite supervision.   Minor accidents are treated at school.   Slight cuts and grazes are normally treated by cleaning with cold water. Please sign accident form and return to school.
·   In the event of a more serious accident/child becoming ill, every possible effort will be made to contact the pupil’s parents or the persons delegated to take responsibility for the pupil.  Please ensure that your child’s teacher has an up-to-date address and phone number.   It is parents’ responsibility to inform the school in writing of changes in name, address or phone number.   We also need a 2nd contact number for emergencies.   We will then be able to contact you immediately if your child is sick.    

Child Protection and Welfare: 
The Department of Education and Science have produced Guidelines and Procedures for all schools in relation to Child Protection and Welfare.   These guidelines promote the welfare of all children and are to be welcomed. The Board of Management has adopted these guidelines as school policy.   Consequently if there is a matter of concern in relation to abuse of children in any way we are obliged to report this to Tusla. They will assess the case and provide the necessary support for the child and family concerned. 
DLP Emma Long 

DDLP Ann Costello   

Reminder: 

· All remaining book rental and ancillary costs money should go to the office in a clearly marked envelope.

· Burgess NS is a NUTFREE ZONE.

Clothes Collection:

We will continue with the clothes collection, bagged recyclable items can be dropped to school. Just a reminder – no duvets, pillows, cushions or school uniforms will be accepted. 
Emma Long and Staff 
